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01 July 2022 

Mr. Lucas West 

Environmental Specialist 

1313 Sherman Street Room 215 c/o 1001 East 62nd Avenue Room 215 

Denver, CO 80216 

VIA E-mail 

 

Subject:  M-2022-018 Request for Extension on Decision Date (#2) 

Dear Mr. West: 

As discussed, we request an extension to the decision date for the South Hinsdale Gravel Pit from 8 July 

2022 to 31 July 2022.  We were unable to provide all of the information which you requested and were 

further delayed by requirements to respond to objections and comments received by Hinsdale County, as 

well as changes recommended by the US Forest Service, which is both our neighbor and our means of 

access. 

Still currently owed to the Division is: 

a. Responses to the 12 items of the adequacy review (including changes as suggested by the USFS on 

access, and dependent on research being done by the USFS starting on 2 June 2022 following our 

meeting regarding road status and access, as approved in concept by the USFS two weeks ago). 

b. Reponses to the 16 objections, which apparently totals about 100 separate issues (though with 

overlap duplication) received by the Division by 30 May 2022. 

c. Final responses to the CPW and History Colorado reviews, based on follow-up consultation and 

preliminary review of the responses. 

d. Integration of County comments and responses, with the objective of encouraging some people 

who objected both to the Division and the County to withdraw their objections. 

We will submit all of these (including any which may be non-jurisdictional for the Division) in a single 

report. We will file and provide copies of this response to the USFS, County Clerk and to the County 

Commissioners through the County Administrator. 

We have now participated in an unofficial internet meeting with part of the County Planning Commission, 

received 61 pages of comments (from 43 persons), and been scheduled for a planning commission hearing 

on 21 July 2022. This extension will help us better prepare for that hearing. 

Again, thank you for your rapid response to the comments and other matters. If you need any additional 

information from WASTELINE, please let us know.  

Sincerely, 

 

 

Nathan A. Barton, CE, PE, DEE Environmental and Permitting Compliance Engineer 


